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Nottingham Planning Board – January 21, 2009- APPROVED & AMMENDED

NOTTINGHAM PLANNING BOARD
January 21, 2009
PUBLIC SESSION
APPROVED & AMMENDED
Type of Meeting:
Scheduled 
Method of Notification: 
Posted at the Nottingham Municipal Building & Nottingham Post Office

Meeting Location:
Nottingham Municipal Building

Members Present: 
Mr. Dave Smith; Chair, Mr. Peter Gylfphe; Vice Chair, Ms. Sue Mooney, Mr. Scott Canney, Robert “Buzz” Davies: Alternate Member, 

Members Absent: 
Mr. Bill Netishen; Selectmen’s Representative, Bob Davidson, Ms. Cheryl Smith; Alternate Member
Others Present: 
Mrs. Lisa Sears; Land Use Clerk, Jason Pohopek; surveyor, Ms. Traci Chauvey
Mr. Smith called the meeting to order at approximately 7:06 pm.
Mr. Davies was seated for the vacant seat. Ms. Chauvey declined being seated on the Board for this case as it was already underway and she was not present from the start.
Ms. Sears noted that the Medeiros case that was originally scheduled for this evening was renoticed for Feb. 4th. Ms. Sears noted it was due to her error in the notification process but it has been corrected.
Mr. Smith read the case (continued from Jan 14th)
Case # P08-06- LLA: Lot Line Adjustment Application - design review, acceptance and final approval from David & Madeline Witham for a lot line adjustment between Lots 21 and 21-1 on Nottingham Tax Map 43. The subject property is owned by applicants is located on 166 Old Stage Road.
Mr. Jason Pohopek introduced himself as one of the surveyors and representative for this case. He presented the revised plans and noted that the monuments were set. He also presented a monument certification to the Board. Mr. Pohopek explained that they had intended to drive a short rebar in to the drill hole with cap but the monuments fell between two large stones so he was not able to do so. He explained what he was able to set and why. He added that he had done what was acceptable according to the NH Land Surveyors Association, noting it required to use something that would last in excess of 25 years, and ½” rebar would. There is an identification cap on it. He also explained that there was no space between the rocks to use granite, either.
Discussion was on the Town’s requirements. Mr. Pohopek presented a waiver request from Section VI, B, Item 4.
MOTION by Mr. Gylfphe to accept the wavier, to allow rebar instead of stone. (Sec. VI, B, 4)
SECOND by Mr. Canney

VOTE 5-Aye. 0- Opposed 0- Abstained MOTION PASSED 
MOTION by Mr. Canney to accept this application for the lot line adjustment.
SECOND by Ms. Mooney
VOTE 5-Aye. 0- Opposed 0- Abstained MOTION PASSED 
Mrs. Sears collected the recording fees for the case. The Board signed the mylar/plans. 

Old Business
Ms. Chauvey asked the Board for their input on a petition warrant article on a impact fee study that she has been working on. She noted the deadline to submit the article to the Selectmen is February 3rd.
The Board reviewed the article and its supporting document with the explanations. 
Mr. Gylfphe questioned the timing of this in regards to the costs to residents. He noted that there is not a lot of development right now and that the money collected, if passed has to be spent in a short amount of time. He was concerned that it wouldn’t pass this year.

Ms. Chauvey noted that once collected, the monies must be spent within 6 years. She also noted if passed this year the study will be done and if it is found that the impact fees are needed, then it will have to go to the voters next year, then if passed they would start collecting the fees. She noted that it can be a lengthy process (about 2 years) and while the development is slow now, that it was the exact time to be getting this in place so that when development starts up again, and it will, this will already be in place. She felt if we wait until the development starts up again then we (the Town) will be losing out on money that we (the Town) need because it is a long process.

She explained that having these fees would benefit the residents for things; like when the school needs to expand, road maintenance and repairs, the library, and these fees can be applied to that to help offset those added costs. Impact fees help relieve some of the tax burden to residents on many high cost items that the Town needs due to that growth.
Mr. Canney agreed with Ms. Chauvey and explained that every town in the area he has worked in, in the past 10-15 years has this and the range is from $3,000-$7,000 per lot. He noted that most developers count on it and roll it into the cost of the home. He didn’t believe the slow economy would affect it. 

It was discussed that the residents will need to be informed about the benefits of this. Ms. Chauvey will also inform the residents of which surrounding towns already have impact fees and possibly list all the items impact fees can be used for, not just new schools, things like the roads, library and more.

The Board briefly discussed how there are very large plots of land that have been purchased recently and although not currently under development but do have potential for development. They briefly discussed other large plots of land in Nottingham.
The Board discussed ways this information on impact fees needs to get out to the residents; including flyers with bulleted information she could pass out at the transfer station or local stores. They wanted the residents to get the correct information so they could make an informed decision about this petition warrant article.
Ms. Chauvey wanted to emphasesize to the residents that this study could not be conducted by the average person or resident volunteer, it needs to be done by a professionally researched study that will protect the Town from potential court challenges. Ms. Chauvey has noted that she does have a person in mind that comes highly qualified and has many references. 

Ms. Chauvey will also present some data to the residents on how long it will take to recoup the $13,000 that they invested in this study. They estimated it would only take fewer than 5 houses to recoup that amount back. 
Chair Smith noted that some of the larger land owners in Town may be concerned, for example if they would like to split a lot off for a son or daughter. Ms. Chauvey explained that she was also concerned with that but through research found that everyone in Town must be treated the same when it comes to impact fees. It has to be done equitably. Everyone who moves to Town has to help bear the burden of the added costs of the growth of the Town. 
Individual members of the Board signed the petition warrant article in support of paying for the impact fee study.

Ms. Chauvey thanked the Board.

Mr. Gylfphe wanted to briefly discuss revamping the old cluster development to work as the conservation overlay. Ms. Mooney added that she wanted to keep it simple. Mr. Canney noted he liked the idea of making a district/zone. The Board noted this topic was on the Board’s to-do list.
The Board reviewed their 2009 to-do list. They agreed to have a workshop on February 11th to work on the Subdivision Regulation Review. It was noted that this review was already started and this Board would like to complete this project.
MOTION by Mr. Gylfphe to adjourn at 8:07pm.

SECOND by Mr. Canney
VOTE 5-Aye. 0- Opposed 0- Abstained MOTION PASSED 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Lisa L. Sears

Land Use Clerk

These minutes are subject to approval at a regularly scheduled Planning Board meeting at which time the above minutes are corrected or accepted.
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